Town of Stonington

Economic Development Commission

Special Meeting

November 28, 2007
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Blunt White at 7:05 PM. Present were: Blunt White, Ed Hart, Ed Dear, Paul Burgess, Jim Oberhelman and Tony Lee. Absent were Gary Bennett, John Delmhorst, John Dionne and Mike Latham.

A motion was made and approved to accept the minutes of the October 18, 2007 meeting as distributed.

The meeting was held at the Pawcatuck Neighborhood Center to present results of the Harrall-Michaelowski Associates parking study of downtown Pawcatuck to the public. 

(See minutes of September 27, 2007 for details) as well as the potential of a façade improvement program.

Presenters included Dick Harrall and associate, Mark Comeau, architect, and Lawrence Kenney representing the Community Economic Development Fund.  
As described in previous minutes, the Harrall – Michaelowski study found that available parking was presently underused. However, according to current zoning, were all currently empty or underutilized commercial buildings in the area to be re-occupied, there would be a parking deficit. Thus, proposals for rehabilitation run into zoning obstruction because of insufficient parking available according to existing town-wide regulation. Organized sharing would mitigate this situation, and the study recommends amending zoning for the special circumstances in downtown Pawcatuck.

A lively discussion of Pawcatuck’s parking issues followed. A member of the audience pointed out that such simple steps as delineating existing street spaces with paint would

promote better utilization. 
Following, Mr. Harrall and architect Mark Comeau described a potential façade improvement program for downtown Pawcatuck including drawings to enhance the appeal of properties to investors. Examples of 50%-50% programs in other towns where public funds (not necessarily the Town’s) were matched to the property owners’ were discussed. The cost of architect Comeau’s suggested improvements for existing buildings were modest, around $10,000 per building, and served to tie together the downtown blocks. They stressed that more flexible parking rules would further incentives to invest in building upgrades.
Bill Haase, director of planning, noted that any program funded with public money would require a supplement for administration and reporting. State representative Diana Urban declared she was very supportive of the Pawcatuck effort and would be happy to help pursue the cause along with other area legislators such as State Senator Andrew Maynard and local officials.

EDC member Paul Burgess motioned:

“That the planning department draft revised parking regulations appropriate to downtown Pawcatuck which would enhance the potential for rehabilitation of vacant and underutilized properties.”

Blunt White seconded the motion which was carried by the EDC quorum present.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 PM.

Respectfully

Edward Dear

Acting Secretary

